
 
HATBORO-HORSHAM HAWKS  

PARENTAL RESPONSIBILITY NOTIFICATION 
 
The Hatboro-Horsham Hawks is a 100% volunteer organization whose mission is to 
provide a safe environment for boys and girls to learn skills and participate in football 
and cheerleading programs. For this to be possible it is necessary for every parent to 
participate at some level in our organization. Many of us volunteer and get elected to a 
position on the board of directors, others are selected to be a coach or an assistant 
coach, a team administrator, or a member of one of our numerous committees. But 
even with all these people there is still more that needs to be done in order for our 
organization to function. 
 
Home game days require the most participation with as many as ten parents from each 
football team and many from each cheer squad helping out. The size of your child's 
team will determine the amount of times that you will be scheduled for an assignment 
and the number of volunteer sessions needed to receive your volunteer fee 
reimbursement. Once your team administrator issues the game day schedule, it is your 
responsibility to fulfill this obligation, as the team is relying on you. Participation at 
games and snack stand duty during both games and practices is mandatory.  The child 
of any parent who refuses to participate will not be permitted to play the following 
week. 
 
The more people that volunteer, the easier it is for everyone. Throughout the season 
volunteers will be needed for snack stand coverage, game day duties, fundraising, and 
more! 
 
Please sign below to acknowledge that you have read this notification and that you 
understand the necessity of your voluntary involvement in our program. Thank you in 
advance for your help! It is what makes our organization great! 
 
Signed:   ________________________________________________________ 
 
Child’s Name: ____________________________________________________  


